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On May 19
th
 and 20

th
 of 2023, Post 12184 in  

Roswell, NM hosted a very successful golf  

tournament at the Roswell Country Club for the  

benefit of Healing Americaôs Heroes. There was 
food, drinks, fun, and even a live auction with an 
honest to goodness auctioneer and a local band led 
by a veteran frontman. 
 

It all started several months earlier when the  

comrades of Post 12184 were throwing around  

ideas on how to raise money for Healing Americaôs 
Heroes and the many other programs the Veterans 
of Foreign Wars supports. Soon-to-be Post  

Commander, Mack Dyer, came up with the  

wonderful idea of hosting a golf tournament.  

Comrade Dyer took the reins and was off to the  

races. He mustered the help of several other  

comrades by assigning them certain duties and 
tasks. Vendors were invited, sponsors were signed 
up, and many generous donations were made.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Several months later the Post had the funds, the  

venue, and all the means necessary to host the golf 
tournament along with 50 teams. 
 

Many of the players and teams commented on how 
well it was organized and said that they are looking 
forward to next yearôs tournament. The comrades of 
12184 were equally impressed. 
 

Comrade Don Duncan stated that ñeveryone 
seemed happy to be at the tournament and a good 
time was had by all. I believe the banquet meal was 
tasty and the raffles and auction were a real blast.ò 

Comrade Mack Dyer was impressed by the  

outstanding support we received from so many 
companies and individuals in Southeast New  

Mexico and how everyone had such a great time for 
a good cause. 
 

Quartermaster Scott Pollock said, ñThe support of 
the community, from sponsoring us directly or  

helping advertise the tournament was exceptional. 
We appreciate the support and look forward to  

helping local veterans as needed.ò    

~continued on pg. 3  

Pro golfer Kristen Schelling (center) poses with one of 

the tournament's teams.  

Left to Right: Post Commander Mack Dyer, Healing 

Americaõs Heroes Founder Eddie Crain, Post Jr. Vice 
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Commanderõs  Message 
Wow, these first few 
months have flown by. We 
had an amazing  

representation at the  

National Convention. We 
have exciting news; Tan 
uniform hats are official 
headgear for meetings. 
We have 3 new programs 
coming out: Veteran of the 
Year, Employer of the 
Year and JROTC Cadet of 
the Year. This is so new in 
fact, we are creating forms 
for them as I type this. 
 

Last year we finished with 
8353 members; this yearôs 
membership goal is 8522. 

I know it sounds like a mountain, but we are fighters. 
We have focused a lot of our resources on            
recognizing those who have gone above and beyond 
to help us grow with membership incentives and 
more.  Itôs not about money, guys - we are losing our 
voice on Capitol Hill. This is why membership is so 
important. Speaking of money, COVID hit all of us 
hard. So, we are starting a grant writing committee 
and looking to put together sponsorship to support us 
at the state level. Anything that comes out that you 
want to make yours to help with your Post go ahead 
and use it. We need to battle through these tough 
times. I would like for us to get away from nickel and 
dimming  

everything. We have so many veterans that need us 
to grow. We need to start building our voices at the 
local and state legislative level. We are so much 
more than we know. We saw what happened when 
we started putting for the PACT Act. Now letôs do the 
same with the Major Richard Star Act. 
 

All the plans I have, I know I wonôt be able to hit them 
all, but I will try my darndest to get there. Please pass 
on to your members all that is being offered and  

encourage them to participate in the training,  

meetings, or our conventions. 
Comradeships are what started 
this organization, so itôs im-
portant we pass on that legacy.   
 

Lastly, Let's get ready to work. I 
canôt wait to see all the great 
things we can accomplish this 
year. I want us to build a bigger, 

stronger VFW!  

 

Victoria Haddox 

New Mexico  

VFW News 
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Veterans of  Foreign Wars 

New Mexico VFW  

State Officers 2023-2024 

 
National Council Member - Len Hampton 6917 Las Cruces 

Commander - Victoria Haddox 5890 Rio Rancho 

Sr. Vice Commander - Brian Ravak 6917 Las Cruces 

Jr. Vice Commander - James Haddox 5890 Rio Rancho 

Quartermaster - Dave Fouse 7686 Alamogordo 

Chaplain - Gary Logsdon 2951 Santa Fe 

Judge Advocate - Cathy Brock 3274 Hobbs 

Surgeon - Michael Cano 4384 Anthony 

Past State Cmdr - Christopher Archuleta 5610 Espanola 

Inspector -  Roger Bartosiewicz 3280 Clovis 

Chief of Staff - Michael Cano 4384 Anthony 

Service Officer -  

 

District Commanders 
District 1 -  Mark Decker 9517 Shiprock 

District 2 - Don Frias 401 Albuquerque  

District 3 - Darrell Melon 10124 Las Cruces 

District 4 - Jonathan Karlin 1389 Elephant Butte 

District 5 - Danny Cruz 1547 Las Vegas 

District 6 - Benjamin Pearce 5610 Espanola 

District 7 - Mark Bowman 3274 Hobbs 

District 8 - Andrew Norris 9515 Portales 
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ñMeet the Challengeò 
Commander in Chief 
Duane Sarmiento  

summons each of us to 
ñMeet the Challengeò by 
signing up and mentoring 
one new member. He has 
set two membership goals 
to help with meeting the 
challenge. First is to build 
a strong organization 
through recruiting new 
members while retaining 
our current membership, 
creating a solid baseline 
for the future. Secondly, to 
work together to achieve 
VFWôs goals. The VFW 
National Headquarters 

staff is available to assist in coordinating programs, 
developing membership initiatives, and building  

awareness among our membership and the entire  

veteran community. Included among the many  

incentives for each top Department recruiter is a 
presentation of an engraved Navy cutlass at the  

National Convention in Louisville. The 2023-2024 VFW 
National Membership Program may be viewed on the 
web at vfw.org under the Membership Recruiting & 
Retention heading.  

 

ñWe build, We fightò Department Commander Victoria 
Haddoxôs theme highlights the need to build our ranks 
and to fight harder for our Veteran Family. Her All-
State Program goal of 102%+1 must be completed by 
Friday, April 5, 2024. The Department All-State Award 
requires that you must have at least one entry in each 
of the following programs: Voice of Democracy,  

Patriots Pen, Teacher Award, Scout of the Year,  

Safety Award, JROTC of the Year, Member of the 
Year and Employer of the Year. You can read the  

entire Department of New Mexico 2023-2024 All-State 
Program on the web at vfwnm.org under the Program 
heading. 

VFW National Councilmember 

Len Hampton 

~continued from pg. 1 

Perhaps one of the most memorable moments was 
watching former LPGA golfer Kristen Schelling of 
Backswing Golf Events take everyone to school on 
the 9

th
 hole. For a donation, golfers could test their 

skills against Kristen. Letôs just say itôs all fun and 
games until an actual professional golfer comes to 
town. 
 

óôI thoroughly enjoyed my time fundraising for the  

local VFW chapter in Roswell!ò said Kristen, ñIt was a  

beautiful day filled with fun, laughter, and kindness by 
so many participants. I look forward to returning next 
year to defend my hole in the beat-the-pro challenge. 
To all the golfers Iôll be waiting for ya - bring me your 
best stuff!ò 
 

And there you have it; Kristen is already warming up 
for the next tournament.  
 

Fast forward to June 17
th
. VFW Post 12184 is now in 

Ft. Stanton at the Healing Americaôs Heroes facility. 
The very reason for the golf tournament has finally 
come. On this day family and friends were invited to 
attend. Family members were able to enjoy horse 
rides and tours of the facility. Everyone ate as much 

smoked brisket and pulled pork as they could handle. 
And to top it off, a check for $23,870.00 was donated 
to Healing Americaôs Heroes which would not have 
been possible without the generous donations and  

tournament sponsors and the hard work of the  

comrades of Post 12184. 

 

They will be using these funds to repair a water pump 
that was vandalized and also to forward their mission 
in helping combat veterans and first responders who 
are suffering from PTSD. It is organizations like this 
that help to give veterans hope and also help them to 
rediscover a purpose for their lives.  

 

Post 12184 is planning to do it all again next year. 
We are confident that it will be just as, if not more,  

successful as this yearôs tournament. 

 

Post Commander Mack Dyer has great plans for the 
direction of Post 12184. This Post has come a long 
way from where it was when it first chartered in 2019. 
They have a great group of committed comrades and 
a very capable commander to take them even further. 

Post 12212 Roswell Golf Tournament 

https://vfw.org/


 

 

Well, we are off and  

running into the 2023-
2024 VFW Year and 
what a year it will 
be!  National Commander 
in Chief Duane  

Sarmiento's rally cry 
"Meet the Challenge!" 
should resonate with 
each and every one of us 
while we strive to take 
care of veterans,  

accomplish the VFW and 
Auxiliary programs, and 
stay laser focused on 
achieving 102% in  

membership.   

 

Within the Department of New Mexico, State  

Commander Tori Haddox and State Auxiliary  

President Beth "Tip Top" Miller have thrown down 
the gauntlet -- to purchase a "Tiny Home" at Forget 
Me Not Veteran's Park.  This is no small challenge 
but I have faith New Mexico will help Tori and Beth 

accomplish the goal of raising $22,000 to buy one 
Tiny Home for Veteran's Park.  With a small $3  

donation from every member, Comrade and  

Auxiliary alike, we will far surpass the $22,000  

challenge and help provide additional monies  

towards a second home on behalf of the VFW  

Department of New Mexico and the Department 
Auxiliary.   

 

You will have your first opportunity to rise to the  

occasion and bring your generous donations for  

Veteran's Park when VFW Post 6917 hosts  

President Miller's Homecoming on September 23rd, 
2023 in Las Cruces.  Then again, on October 21st, 
2023, Rio Rancho Post 5890 hosts Commander 
Haddox's Homecoming at the Elk's Lodge in Rio 
Rancho.  So, start your fundraising now and let's all 
get behind Madam Tip Top and Commander Tori 
and show the staff of Forget Me Not Veteran's Park 
what the Veterans of Foreign Wars Department of 
New Mexico and its Auxiliary is capable of  

accomplishing! 

Sr Vice Message 

Welcome to another great 
year of the VFW  

continuing the fight for our 
veterans! After a great 
National  Convention, 
your line officers are 
ready to continue to push 
our influence to continue 
to elicit a greater positive 
change for our Veteran 
community. We will  

continue to do this by  

being advocates and  

ensuring that we are  

informed and involved. 
 

As you may know I am the 
National Legislative  

representative for our great Department of New 

Mexico. I am committed to advocating for our  

Legislative priorities and will continue to do so. Our 
members have POWER! Use your voice! Use your 
vote! Get informed of what is happening with  

Congress and what is happening at the  

Roundhouse and your unique communities  

throughout the state. When we unite under one  

banner, we can ensure that positive change can and 
will happen. 
 

Getting more informed on the VFW priorities is as 
easy as clicking this link: 

https://votervoice.net/VFW/register 

With this you will get an email every week of what 
the National level is looking at. 
 

Thanks for all that you do as members and I look 
forward to our future successes! 

New Mexico 4 

Jr Vice Message 

Brian Ravak 

Jim Haddox 

https://votervoice.net/VFW/register
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As the VFW  

Department Historian 
is a new position this 
year.  I have a few  

ideas that I want to try 
to do for us this year.  I 
will need all the help 
from the Posts and  

Districts all around our 
great state to make this 
happen. 

 

I want to know as 
much information on all 
of our Past State  

Commanders as I 
can.  I want to know 

what Post they were from, where they currently live, 
if they are deceased, where they are laid to rest, 
and what conflicts they served in.  So if you have 
any of this information, please send it to me. 

 

I am also going to do a timeline of all of our 
Posts.  So if you could send me your Post history of 
when you received your Charter, when you moved 
to locations, and who your Commanders were for as 
many years as possible.   

 

I am asking for all the District to send in your history 
of your Commanders also please. 

 

If your Post is named after a person, can you send 
in some information about that person as well?   

 

These are ways we can look back at our  

organization and see how it has grown and changed 
over the years.  The more we know of our history, 
the better we are able to see our future.  Thank you 
for your help and cooperation.  I look forward to this 
year being very educational and informative. 

Mark Decker 

VFW Historian 

Past State Commander Message 

Comrades,  

Iôd like to express my  

sincere thanks and  

gratitude for the support 
for the 2022-2023 year 
when I was State  

Commander. Not only did 
we achieve 102% in 
membership, we  

surpassed that and ended 
up at 103.13%. Thank you 
for helping me achieve All 
American State  

Commander. Your efforts 
cannot be thanked 
enough.  Thank you to all 
my Chairmanôs for  

stepping up. To my past Department President 
Dominque, thank you for everything you have done 
for me. 

Thank you to all the Post Auxiliaries for doing what 
you do for veterans and their families.  Your efforts 

do not go unnoticed. 

 

Letôs continue to move the Department forward -  

recruit, retain, reinstate. Most importantly support 
Commander Tori Haddox in her year as State  

Commander. 

Christopher Archuleta  



 

 

New Mexico 6 

Comrades and  

Auxiliary members, I 
first would like to  

congratulate  

Commander Archuleta 
and President Garcia 
on their great year. 

The awards the  

Comrades and  

Auxiliary Members  

received at the  

National  Convention 
were awesome!  

Congrats to all.  
 

I am looking forward to 
working with Commander Haddox. I believe 2023-
2024 will be another great award winning year for 
New Mexico. Our membership numbers are already 
climbing.  

 

North and South training has begun with a super 
turnout in Albuquerque this past weekend.  

The chairman on both sides did a very informative 
presentation of all our programs.  
 

Before I close, I want to wish all the Posts and  

Auxiliaries the best for a successful year. Remember 
we are here for our Veterans.  Stay healthy and safe. 

VFWA Sr Vice Message 

Thank you for your  

support as I moved up 
the chairs for the  

Department of New   
Mexico.  In June I was 
elected as your Jr. Vice 
President, however, due 
to unforeseen  

circumstances Danielle 
Garcia has resigned her 
position as Sr. Vice  

resulting in me moving 
up to Sr. Vice  

President.   

 

I ask for your continued support as I will be running 
as your 2024-2025  

Department President in June 2024 with the  

endorsement of my Auxiliary 2951 and District 6. I 
have had the pleasure of meeting several members 
and will continue to do so as I plan on attending one 
meeting in every District this year.  

 

I am here to assist you and our Veterans. Please 
feel free to contact me.  reneeking.vfwa@gmail.com 
or (505) 660-0940  

VFWA Presidentõs Message 

Renee King 

Beth Miller 

New Mexico VFW Auxiliary 

State Officers 2022-2023 
 

National Councilwoman - Mary ñGirlò Sanchez 4384 Anthony 

President  - Beth Miller  6917 Las Cruces 

Sr. Vice President  - Renee King 2951 Santa Fe 

Jr. Vice President  -  

Treasurer  - Penney Howard 614 Aztec 

Secretary - Jeanette Garcia 401 Albuquerque 

Chaplain - Angelia Velarde-Logsdon 2951 Santa Fe 

Conductress - Michelle Dennison 3370 Moriarty 

Assistant Conductress - Dela Sanchez 4384 Anthony 

Guard - Shelly Ravak 6917 Las Cruces 

Assistant Guard - Dela Sanchez 4384 Anthony 

Chief of Staff - Mary ñGirlò Sanchez 4384 Anthony 

Past State Pres. - Dominique Garcia 401 Albuquerque  

Color Bearer #1 - Veronica Angel 10124 Las Cruces 

Color Bearer #2 - Sharlotte Dennisson 3370 Moriarty 

Color Bearer #3 -  Kristin Saavedra 1389 Elephant Butte 

Color Bearer #4 -  Brenda Doil 1389 Elephant Butte 

Flag Bearer - Robert Johnson 10124 Las Cruces 

Banner Bearer - Glenn Crawford 8703 Carlsbad 
 

District President 
District 1 - Betty Decker 614 Aztec 

District 2 - Shirlee Frias 401 Albuquerque  

District 3 - Shelly Ravak 6917 Las Cruces 

District 4 - Brenda Doil 1389 Elephant Butte 

District 5 - Thomas Bullington Jr. 3271 Clayton 

District 6 - Renee King 2951 Santa Fe 

District 7 - Lequanah Crawford 8703 Carlsbad 


